
 

 

22nd March 2023 

 

To all our consumers, 

Re: NOTIFICATION OF PRODUCT RECALL. 

Product Name                              :    Axcel Iridin Linctus & Axcel Iridin Plus Linctus 

Product Registration No.             :     MAL09020970AZ & MAL09051551AZ 

Batch Number                              :    Please refer below. 

 

The National Pharmaceutical Regulatory Agency (NPRA) has issued a directive to all product 

registration holders to immediately recall medicines containing pholcodine. This recall has 

been put in place by NPRA due to an increased risk of anaphylactic reactions during general 

anaesthesia involving neuromuscular blocking agents (NMBAs). 

As such, Kotra Pharma is initiating product recall for the abovementioned products with batch 

numbers as below:  

 

Product Name Batch Number 

Axcel Iridin Linctus B2111024, B2112006, B2112054, 

B2205014, B2206060, B2210048 

Axcel Iridin Plus Linctus B2202006, B2205062 

 

We have notified all distribution points (clinics, pharmacies & hospitals) through our medical 

representatives on this product recall. Consumers who have purchased this recalled product 

should discontinue the use immediately and return the product to the point of purchase. 

 

Consumers having any other concerns on this product recall should contact Kotra Pharma on 

our Customer Support Line 1800-18-8811 (8am – 6pm Malaysia Time).   

 


